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January - February 2005
· New Members

· Irish Argentine Research Fund 2005-2006

· Manuscripts and Rare Books Collection

· Password to the Restricted Area in the Website

New Members

I am pleased to announce the following new memberships to the Society: Kenneth Thompson (Honorary Member), Derek Lambe (Senior Member), and David Cox (Student Member). The Society has 56 Members.
Irish Latin American Research Fund 2005-2006

The second academic year of our grants programme will be launched on 28 February 2005 through the website and email lists. Three prestigious scholars have accepted to seat on this year's selection committee: Thomas W. Ihde, Chair (City University of New York), Rosa González-Casademont (University of Barcelona), and Peadar Kirby (Dublin City University). They will judge among the research proposals and award grants to the best projects. The Irish Latin American Research Fund is open to faculty, advanced university students and independent scholars throughout the world. 
Students and researchers need your help! We are already receiving donations to next year's grant programme, which will be launched in the first quarter of 2005. This programme allows students of relations between Ireland and Latin America to continue their research or to pay for travel expenses to distant archives. For last year's programme, the grants were possible thanks to the generosity of the following IAHS Members and friends: 
· David Barnwell
· Thomas Ganly 
· Cathal McGoey 
· Peter Mulvany 
· Edmundo Murray
· The MacGeoghegan Family Society
An individual donation of 200 euros by only ten members would make possible the continuation or initiation of at least three new research projects on the Irish in Latin America. If you wish to contribute with the Irish Latin American Research Fund please contact the Secretary upon receipt of this newsletter (edmundo.murray@irishargentine.org). 

The IAHS announces the creation of the Manuscripts and Rare Books Collection

As from 1 January 2005 an agreement between the IAHS and the Max von Buch Library of the Universidad de San Andrés (Buenos Aires) will allow the IAHS to receive donations of letters, memoirs, estancia diaries, photographs, and other personal papers, as well as first editions of books and publications. This library is equipped with modern technology to provide proper conservation to manuscripts, and is managed by specially-trained personnel. Furthermore, the library already holds important collections of the English-speaking communities in Argentina, for instance, The Standard and The Strangers' Club records. See more information about the library in www.udesa.edu.ar (Home > Biblioteca > Colecciones Especiales y Archivos). If you wish to donate family or other documents that you consider worth of sharing with researchers worldwide, please contact the Secretary (edmundo.murray@irishargentine.org).
Password to the Restricted Area in the Website

The IAHS emigrant databases and previous issues of Members Only publication are available in a restricted area exclusively for IAHS Members. To access please follow this simple directions:

1. Enter the url: http://www.irishargentine.org/restricted
2. Enter the User Name: member

3. Enter the Password: dublin

The password will be changed periodically and will be communicated through this medium. 

Please write to edmundo. murray@irishargentine.org if you have questions or comments.

Edmundo Murray

The Secretary

Irish Argentine Historical Society

